

CALIFICACIÓN: _	
-----------------	--

# PRUEBAS LIBRES PARA LA OBTENCIÓN DEL TÍTULO DE GRADUADO EN EDUCACIÓN SECUNDARIA OBLIGATORIA DESTINADA A PERSONAS MAYORES DE DIECIOCHO AÑOS EN LA COMUNIDAD AUTÓNOMA DE CASTILLA-LA MANCHA

### **CUESTIONARIO CONVOCATORIA DE JUNIO 2014**

DNI			 		Nomb			
Apellio	dos			 		***************************************	 	 
Centro	de E	xamen		 		 	 	 

# ÁMBITO DE LA COMUNICACIÓN INGLÉS

## **Instrucciones Generales:**

- Duración del ejercicio: 1 hora.
- Mantenga su DNI en lugar visible durante la realización de la prueba.
- Realice cada ejercicio en los espacios reservados para ello a continuación de cada pregunta y entregue este cuadernillo completo al finalizar la prueba.
- Lea detenidamente los textos, cuestiones o enunciados.
- Cuide la presentación y la ortografía.
- Revise la prueba antes de entregarla.

#### Criterios de calificación:

Este ejercicio se calificará numéricamente entre 0 y 10.

Nota: Para superar la materia de inglés correspondiente al ámbito de la comunicación, deberá obtener una puntuación mínima de cinco puntos.

#### **READING**

#### THE SINKING OF THE TITANIC

In 1912 a British shipping company sent off a new ship called the 'Titanic'. It was the largest and most luxurious ocean liner of that time. It weighed 46,000 tons and could carry about 2,200 passengers. Experts said that nothing could sink it. On April 14 1912, the ship sailed on its first voyage across the Atlantic from Southampton in England to New York in the United States, with 2,228 passengers, men, women and children. On April 15, just before midnight, the ship struck an iceberg. One side of the ship was holed by the iceberg, and the unsinkable 'Titanic' began to sink.

There was great alarm on board. Warning bells rang out. Everyone rushed to the lifeboats, but there was not enough room for them all. There was room for only 1,178 passengers. The lifeboats took mostly the women and children. It was a terrible scene. The Titanic sent out signals for help, but no help came. Another ship, the 'Californian', was only twenty miles away, but her radio operator was asleep and did not hear the distress signals.

In the early hours of the morning the Titanic sank, while her band was playing bravely on deck. Twenty minutes later another liner, the 'Carpathia', arrived on the scene and helped to rescue survivors from the icy water. But of the 2,228 passengers, only about 700 survived.

Adapted from Exercises in Reading Comprehension (Longman)

- 1) Answer the following questions. Give full answers. (1 point)
  - a) What was the name of the new ship?
  - b) What port had the "Titanic" sailed from?
  - c) How far was the "Californian"?
  - d) Where was the band playing while the "Titanic" was sinking?



2)	Find a synonym in the	he text.		(1 point)		
	a) Biggest:					
	b) Started:					
	c) Horrible:	. <u></u>				
	d) Trip:	. <u></u>				
B)	TEST					
3)	Choose the correct	option.		(2 points)		
	1) Are there	boys in the park	<b><?</b></b>			
	a) some	b) any	c) no			
	2) Peter	_ not like coffee.				
	a) does	b) is	c) do			
	3) I can	_ a noise downstairs	i <u>.</u>			
	a) hear	b) hearing	c) to hear			
	<i>4</i> ) She	_ drinking coffee. It's	s tea.			
		b) aren't				
	5) Simon usually	to bed early	<i>/</i> .			
	a) go	b) goes	c) is going			
6) We to the cinema yesterday.						
	a) didn't went	b) not go	c) didn't go			
	7) The bus	late last Monday.				
	a) were	b) was	c) are			
	8) Mary	in an office.				
	a) works	b) work	c) working			
	9) English is	than French.				
		b) easiest				
	10) You	smoke in a hospit	al.			
	a) can	b) must	c) mustn't			

4)	Wr	ite questions for these answers		(2 points)		
	a)		?			
		The "Titanic" was from Britain.				
	b)		?			
		The radio operator was sleeping.				
	c)		?			
		On April 1912, the ship sailed on its first voya	ge.			
	d)		?			
		Yes, I have. Actually I saw it last month.				
5)	Co	mplete with the appropriate verb tense:		(2 points)		
-		(WATCH) TV at the	his mor	• • •		
		Vhere you (GO) yesterday?				
		Ve (NOT LIVE) in Sou	uthampt	on.		
		ou (DRINK) too much	-			
	e) T	he boys (PLAY) tennis wh	en it	(START) to rain		
	f) F	Peter(\	NORK)	in a factory next year.		
	g) My brother (STUDY) three hours every day.					
6)	Wr	ite a composition on one of these topics (a	bout 8	0-100 words) (2 points)		
My	/ fav	ourite holidays - The last trip I made.		· · /		